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Friday, 19 December 2003
Jonathan Curtis

Secretary

Senate Select Committee on Medicare

By email  medicare.sen@aph.gov.au
Dear Senate Select Committee,

On the whole, we believe Medicare Plus is an improvement on the Fairer Medicare package.  However, there are still some issues that need to be addressed. 

In the context of the package, we support the following initiatives:

· Practice nurse incentives for areas of workforce shortage, assuming this will tie in to the already designated Outer Metropolitan Districts of Workforce Shortage

· The flexibility for GPs to opt in to parts of the scheme and not others

· The idea of the safety net

· Financial assistance for GPs to connect to HIC online.

We support the following initiatives but have some concerns as follows:

· The additional $5 rebate for selected bulk billed consultations goes some way to enhancing access for disadvantaged members of our community, but certainly will not guarantee this.  There are many low income earners and disadvantaged people who do not have concession cards, and therefore do not meet the criteria for this rebate.  We feel the initiative should be altered to allow incentives to bulk bill these people as well.  

· We support the idea of a rebate for patient consultations with a practice nurse.  However, the proposed rebate of around $8 does not adequately cover the cost of many interventions (eg.  wound dressings, a common task for practice nurses, can at times be very costly).

· Whilst we agree that better support is required for GPs to care for their patients in nursing homes, we do not believe that a GP should take on all the care in a nursing home to receive an incentive.  In any nursing home, there are generally patients who are cared for by different GPs, and each GP should be recognised for the care they provide.  The system should be flexible enough to allow each GP to continue to care for their own patients, and incentives for nursing home care should better support this.    

These are vulnerable, complex, and high needs patients, and GPs must be supported to provide ongoing quality care, even if they only care for a handful of patients.  Again, we believe this system must be flexible, and planning for its implementation must involve GPs who actually provide care in nursing homes.

We do not support the following proposals, and ask that alternatives be considered, as follows:

· We are most concerned at the proposal to raise the eligibility age for an adolescent to obtain his/her own Medicare card.  As GPs we see first hand a wide range of situations in which it is quite appropriate (and in fact, desirable) for a 15 year old person to have their own Medicare card.  Raising this age to 16 years is unnecessary, inappropriate, and shows a lack of understanding of the reality and complexities of adolescent health.  From a health outcomes point of view, this is a wrong decision.  

· We are also concerned at the proposal to increase the number of overseas trained doctors.  This is clearly a short-term strategy to boost doctor numbers for political gain, and is neither sustainable nor ethical.  Australia is a rich country that should not be sourcing its medical graduates from other more needy countries.  Australia has the capacity to produce higher numbers of local graduates, and we firmly believe this should be high on the agenda.  More overseas trained doctors is not the answer, and in fact we believe it is morally, culturally and ethically wrong.

Dr Linda McQueen

Chair, Management Committee 
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